27 aug. 1987

CLAYTON LIBRARY FRIENDS

CLAYTON LIBRARY CENTER FOR GENEALOGICAL RESEARCH 5300 Caroline (713) 524-0101

HOUSTON, TEXAS 77004

NEWSLETTER

The premier showing of a most interesting and informative photo-slide presenation is scheduled for the September 2nd meeting at 10:00 A.M., in the Clayton Library Guest House. CLF members, Ann and Harry Brister, have spent much time and effort in photographing and assembling approximately 60 slides showing the present facilities and focusing on the new building. They have titled the presentation, "A Dream of the Past. . . A Reality of Today." It is hoped that CLF members will help find groups and organizations to have this presentation at their meetings so we can better acquaint the public with the Library and our organization.

Since the July meeting the Board of Directors met and approved a \$2,000 gift to Clayton Library. This money will be used to bind periodicals. Maxine Alcorn indicated that this was the most urgent need at the present time. The gift was made possible by membership dues and profit from the dinner party.

Even though the ground has now been cleared for the new building, the contract has not been let. All plans for ground breaking ceremonies continue to be "On Hold."

Charter membership cards are ready for distribution at the September meeting. The goal of 400 charter members was reached. Anyone unable to attend this meeting will receive a card by mail.

THANK YOU . . . THANK YOU . . .

To MARGARET M. ROBINSON, BEVERLY KENNERLY, MARY LEWIS ULMER, and WARREN T. THAGARD III for their donations. . . To JOSEPH M. CARTER for donating a book, "The History of Montgomery County". . . To QUENTIN F. NAUMAN for drawing the attractive new CLF logo which was adopted by the Board of Directors. . . To ORLO D. CARTER for working to secure the bulk mailing permit from the Post Office Department. . . To ANN AND HARRY BRISTER for creating our photo-slide presentation. . . To CAROLYN HELLEN for making CLF charter membership cards available for distribution. . . To QUENCIE SCOTT, HER COMMITTEE, AND EVERYONE WHO ATTENDED the beautiful fund-raising dinner in June. . . and to HARRIETTE YOUNG for again addressing and mailing the NEWSLETTER.

REMEMBER. . . Wednesday, September 2nd is the meeting date. Be there for the special program and to receive your charter membership card. . . also, if you know a group or organization interested in seeing "A Dream of the Past. . . A Reality of Today", call the BRISTERS at 681-6456.

Ilyne M. Olson, EDITOR

HUG-26,1987 MAILED 378WITH 12/2\$ STAMPS